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Trial use of CCTV in the Whitfords West Park 
underpass
Frequently Asked Questions
What is the purpose of the community 
consultation?
The City of Joondalup is seeking community feedback 
on the trial use of CCTV in the underpass connecting 
Whitfords West Park and Whitfords City Shopping 
Centre.

Where is the underpass located?

The underpass is located between Whitfords West 
Park, Kallaroo, and Whitfords City Shopping Centre, 
Hillarys. The entrance from Whitfords West Park is at 
the southern end of the park, passing under Whitfords 
Avenue towards Whitfords City Shopping Centre. The 
map overleaf provides an approximate location.

Why was CCTV installed at this underpass on 
a trial basis?

The underpass was identified as a location to trial the 
installation of CCTV because it connects to a major 
activity centre. There have also been a number of 
concerns and requests raised by community members 
and Elected Members in relation to this underpass.

The temporary CCTV systems will provide the City with 
the opportunity to test various locations to ensure that 
any expenditure is optimised. The City conducted the 
trial of CCTV use to determine if installing CCTV acted 
to reduce graffiti damage, loitering and littering.

When was the trail CCTV installed in this 
underpass?

The temporary CCTV was installed in the underpass 
from Monday 31 October 2022 ? Friday 9 December 
2022 . 

Who is being contacted to provide feedback?

Consultation is open to all members of the community. 
The City is directly consulting with the following 
community stakeholders:

- Residents and landowners within 200 metres of 
Whitfords West Park (north of Whitfords Avenue)

- Local resident/ ratepayer groups

In addition, all information is available on the City?s 
website. Anyone interested in the proposal can submit 
feedback via an Online Comment Form. Responses are 
limited to one per person.

How do I provide feedback?
If you are interested in providing feedback, please 
complete the Online Comment Form available via the 
Community Consultation section of the City?s website 
at joondalup.wa.gov.au/ community-consultation 
Alternatively hard-copy Comment Forms are available 
on request. 

All feedback must be submitted through one of these forms.

When is the community consultation period 
open?
The community consultation period is open from 
Thursday 8 December 2022 ? Friday 30 December 
2022 .

What happens next?
After the close of the consultation period, the City will 
consider all feedback received and prepare a report 
for the Council on the outcomes. The outcomes will 
also be made available via the Community 
Consultation section of the City?s website at 
joondalup.wa.gov.au

Who do I contact for further information?
For further information, please contact the City on 
9400 4000  or email info@joondalup.wa.gov.au



Map of location of underpass connecting Whitfords West Park, Kallaroo and Whitfords City 
Shopping Centre:
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